
HULL PARKING COMMITTEE MINUTES
HullParking12@gmail.com

DATE Monday, October 27, 2014

TIME 6:30 p.m.

PLACE Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT
Bob Brady, John Brannan, and Moe Fishel

GUESTS
Officer Smith and Sergeant Reilly

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order @ 6:30 p.m. on a motion by Moe Fishel, seconded by
Bob Brady and voted unanimously.

MINUTES
On a motion by Moe Fishel, seconded by John Brannan, and voted unanimously the
minutes September 15, 2014 were approved.

DISCUSSION with HPD Officers
A general discussion occurred among those present. Sergeant Reilly took notes and
agreed to forward them to Captain Sawtelle, Chief Billings and Parking Committee
members.

FUTURE BUSINESS
Thursday, January 29, 2015

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned @ 7:55 p.m. on a motion by Bob Brady, seconded by John
Brannan and voted unanimously.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED

Bob Brady, Recorder



ATTACHMENT

LETTER FROM SGT. NEIL REILLY



Gentleman,

I would like to thank you for allowing Officer Smith and I to take part in the
meeting last night. I sent an e-mail to the Police Chief and Captain this morning
in regard to the information shared last night, currently the Chief of Police is on
vacation. I advised that one of the requests was to add a parking tab to our
website to make it more user friendly and help alleviate the congestion in the
lobby. I compared it to the RMV website and online services.

I advised them about the idea of signage posted in the front lobby to
explain how to go online to obtain parking permits. I made an inquiry as to the 36
signs to be posted at each intersection on the east side of Nantasket Ave i.e. “A”
Street at Nantasket Ave and “A”Street at Beach Ave etc… and if possible you
would like an update concerning our progress on that matter.

I advised that there was a request to have the “total parking tickets by
zone”report that the parking committee got last year. I made an inquiry about
the implementation of the sign located on Park Avenue “No parking from here to
corner”. I further explained that there was a request to have the meter poles
along Samoset Avenue behind the monument removed since there are no longer
any meters there.

I explained that the meeting was very informational and I enjoyed the
conversation regarding the handheld devices for parking enforcement. There
was a request made that the next time the department has an opportunity for
state bidding if possible, that someone from the department do an RFP to
purchase these devices and the committee may possibly be able to help pay for
them. In my report I included that the committee was very interested in
streamlining all parking concerns and was very willing and eager to work with the
department moving forward.

I have tried to include all of the information and requests from the
committee to the Police Chief and Captain. In the report I submitted this morning
I included your e-mail addresses for direct communication purposes.
I hope this is helpful gentlemen.

Respectfully,

Sgt. Neil J. Reilly


